Li Lok Yiu (6B)
Offer your seat to those in need

Most Hong Kong people spend time on public transport every day. During rush hour, trains become extremely crowded and all the seats are taken. Sometimes, it’s even difficult to find a handrail to hold onto.


Those who manage to find seats are very “busy”. Some are involved with their touch-screen smartphones, some read newspapers and others nap. Sometimes people are so busy doing these things that they neglect passengers who need help. There are always old people and pregnant women boarding the train. They cannot stand for long – it should be natural to offer your seat to them. But those in seats can become “blind”. Both teenagers and adults can be unwilling or reluctant to offer up their seats.


This is not good role-model behavior for children. I think it’s a shame that people in this international city behave this way.


Please, stop being so selfish. Offer your seat to anyone in need, wherever you are and whatever you are doing.




Thank you for your letter, Yolian. It’s sad to say that Hong Kong is notorious for people’s bad manners on public transport. You are quite right when you say people become “busy” with their own things. It seems as if they purposefully do not want to notice someone who needs their help.

Using media items like phones and iPods blocks us off from other people. They isolate us and make it easy to avoid making contact or taking responsibility. Hopefully, Young Post readers will remember to take the time to look around and see that everyone is OK before they drop into another world.
Susan, Editor
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